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TOWN OF STANFORD
ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING OF June 13, 2007
PRESENT:  


Larry Clark -  Chair

Jerrold Lerner

Terry Kilmer

Kathryn Zeyher
ABSENT:


Christopher Flynn

Also, present Councilwoman Virginia Stern.
Mr. Clark opened the meeting at 7:30 p.m.

MINUTES:  Mr. Clark motioned to accept the minutes of May 09, 2007. Seconded by Mr. Lerner. All in favor: Unanimous. 
NEW BUSINESS:

STISSING NATIONAL BANK – Heather Wilkerson representative for Stissing National Bank explained to the Board Members that they would like to build onto the front of the bank a new vestibule with a side entrance, where the ATM will be, and a new rear addition to house a bathroom, safe vault, and safe deposit booth. They are looking for a variance of 33.5 ft. and 47.10 ft. Mr. Clark motion for a Public Hearing on July 11, 2007, at 7:30pm. Mr. Lerner seconded the motion. All in favor: Unanimous. To be put on the July 11, 2007 agenda.
PUBLIC HEARING’S:

DALTON AREA VARIANCE: Mr. Roger Dalton who lives on 30 Depot Lane is requesting a variance to put an 8 x 10 ft. shed on his property. Mr. Dalton showed the Board where he would like to put the shed on his map. 
Mr. Clark stated that he went to the site and said that they have a unique piece of property. A question came up as to why Mr. Dalton couldn’t put the shed in the spot where the old shed was. Mr. Dalton stated that he could not put the shed on the existing site of the old torn down shed because of the side setback was only 10 ft. off the property line and he did not request a side variance on his application. Mr. Dalton said he would put the shed where he first stated on the map. Mr. Lerner motioned to grant the request. Ms. Zeyher seconded the motion. All in favor: Unanimous. Motion carried.

BLAUNER & SHELLEY AREA VARIANCE: Mr. Jeff Gertler, Architect for Mr. Blauner and Mr. Shelley, explained to the Board the request for a front yard variance of 28 ft. 8.5 in. for the proposed renovation of an addition to their existing single-family home. The existing residence, located at 1168 Hunns Lake Road, is entirely within the required 100ft. front yard setback, and therefore an existing non-complying structure. The owners would like to demolish the existing attached shop structure and build a new attached addition on that same site. The Board stated that they went out to look at the property. Mr. Gertler explained on his drawings where and how the renovation would look before and after. Mr. Clark motioned to grant the variance stating that it would make the residence look nicer for the neighbors and from the road. Mr. Kilmer seconded the motion. All in favor: Unanimous. Motion carried.
     There being no further business of the Zoning Board of Appeals meeting of June 13, 2007, Mr. Clark motioned to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Lerner seconded. All in favor: Unanimous. Motion carried. Meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted: _________________________________________





Mona Lantz, Recording Secretary

Approved by:   ________________________________________________

